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New England Deanery meet at St. Michael Ukrainian Orthodox Parish in 

Woonsocket, Rhode Island. 

 

On December 9
th

, 2007, St. Michael Ukrainian Orthodox Parish in Woonsocket, Rhode 

Island hosted the clergy of the New England Deanery.  The afternoon began with the 

installation of Fr. Anthony as rector of St. Michael’s by the Dean of New England clergy, 

Fr. Steven Masliuk.  This was followed by the celebration of Vespers, the chanting of 

which was led by Donna Eichorn, Alice Kogut, and the rest of St. Michael’s chanting 

class.  Following this, Ihumen Gregory (Woolfenden), rector of St. Mary’s in New 

Britain, CT, spoke to the gathered clergy and faithful of the St. Michael community on 

the subject of Prophecy.  The crowd then adjourned to the parish hall for an excellent 

Lenten meal and fellowship.  Fr. Anthony was ordained on June 2, 2007 and began 

serving St. Michael’s in mid-July.  Pictured above from left to right are Rev. Dn. 

Anthony Szwez and Ihumen Gregory (Woolfenden) of St. Mary’s in New Britain CT, V. 

Rev. Roman Tarnawsky of St. Andrew’s in Boston, MA, Rev. Anthony Perkins of St. 

Michael’s in Woonsocket, RI, Rev. Steven Masliuk of St. Mary’s in Bridgeport, CT, 

Hierodeacon Vasyl of St. Andrew’s in Boston, MA, Subdeacon John Charest of St. 

Michael’s in Woonsocket, RI, and Subdeacon Borislav Kroner of St. Andrew’s in 

Boston, MA.   


